
 

TRANSPORT DECISIONS COMMITTEE 
 

MINUTES of the meeting held on Thursday, 26 November 2009 commencing at 
10.00 am and finishing at 11.16 am 

 
Present: 
 

 

Voting Members: Councillor Rodney Rose – in the Chair 
 Councillor Ian Hudspeth 

 
Officers: 
 

 

Whole of meeting G. Warrington (Corporate Core) and S. Howell 
(Environment & Economy) 
 

Part of meeting M. Bowler, C. Lees and L. Turner (Environment & 
Economy) - Item 6 
K. Powley (Environment & Economy) - Items 7 and 8 
D, Tole (Environment & Economy) - Item 9 
M. Bromley (Environment & Economy) - Item 10 
D. Deriaz (Environment & Economy) - Item 11 
M. Bowler (Environment & Economy) - Item 12 
M. Francis (Environment & Economy) - Item 13 
 

The Committee considered the matters, reports and recommendations contained or 
referred to in the agenda for the meeting, together with a schedule of addenda 
tabled at the meeting, and decided as set out below.  Except insofar as otherwise 
specified, the reasons for the decisions are contained in the agenda, reports and 
schedule, copies of which are attached to the signed Minutes. 
 

26/09 MINUTES  
(Agenda No. 4) 
 
The minutes of the meeting held on 26 November 2009 were approved and 
signed.   
 

27/09 PETITIONS AND PUBLIC ADDRESS  
(Agenda No. 5) 
 

Speaker Item 
 
Roger Howard 
Martyn Webb 
James Vaughan-Fowler 
Stepehn Rayson 
Simon Collins 
Bill Barnett 
Tony Richards 
Mark Hinton 
Paul Lyon 

 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 6. Buckland Road and Bampton  
) Environmental Weight Limit 
) 
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Steven Radband 
West Oxfordshire District Councillor 
Mark Booty 
County Councillor Melinda Tilley 
County Councillor Don Seale 
 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

Nicholas Lawrence 9. Car Club Parking Bays, Oxford 
 
Councillor Jean Fooks 

 
10. Proposed Changes to Parking, 
Wolvercote 

 
David Bloxham 

 
13. OCC (Abingdon)(One-way Traffic 
and Prohibition and Restriction of 
Waiting) (Amendment No11) Order 
200* 

 
28/09 BUCKLAND ROAD AND BAMPTON 7.5 TONNE ENVIRONMENTAL 

WEIGHT LIMIT  
(Agenda No. 6) 
 
The Committee considered (TDC6) responses received to a formal 
consultation on implementation of a 7.5 tonne environmental weight 
restriction. 
 
Mr Howell tabled an amendment to his recommendation: 
 
• Delete “not” in the original recommendation printed in the report 

TDC6; 
• The following additional recommendation “to delegate authority to the 

Head of Transport in consultation with the Cabinet Member for 
Transport Implementation to make any minor amendments to the 
zone to include the two farms on Mount Owen Road, access by milk 
tankers and agricultural vehicles.” 

 
He confirmed that the detail of the additional recommendation was regarded 
as minimal and would not require further consultation. 
 
Mr Bowler clarified the definition of an agricultural vehicle and confirmed that 
the proposed exemption would not include grain carrying lorries. Exempt 
vehicles would be allowed into the zone in order to gain access for deliveries 
within the zone and entitled to leave by any route.  Enforcement would 
require a restricted vehicle to be followed through the zone from its point of 
entry to its point of exit.  It was likely that any reduction in the volume of 
heavy traffic in the zone would not be significant and in percentage terms 
could be expected to follow national guidelines of between 2 – 5 %. 
 
Roger Howard spoke in support of a weight restriction and the revised 
recommendations. Measures to protect property and lives were long 
overdue. 
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Martyn Webb spoke in support of a weight restriction and referred to local 
support from the Parish Council and residents. He highlighted serious 
concerns for the safety of children, particularly in the area near the recreation 
ground.  
 
James Vaughan-Fowler spoke in support of a weight restriction but 
recognising the needs of local businesses suggested that a permit system 
possibly operated through local businesses could be investigated. 
 
Stephen Rayson spoke in support of a weight restriction and expressed 
concern regarding use of unsuitable roads and damage to property. 
 
Simon Collins operated a farm in Weald, which was just outside the zone 
and called for exemptions for vehicles to travel through the zone in order to 
access properties situated outside the zone rather than requiring those 
vehicles to use longer alternative routes. 
 
Bill Barnett also referred to the unsustainability of longer alternative routes 
and called for consideration to be given to vehicles such as grain lorries 
accessing local farms to be exempt. 
 
Tony Richards (Watson Petroleum) advised that the company would be 
seriously affected by a restriction. Use of alternative routes on similarly 
unsuitable roads was impractical and unsustainable. 
 
Mark Hinton stated that this proposal would greatly add to the burden of the 
farming industry, which was already in crisis.  Alternative routes would mean 
greater costs which would ultimately be reflected back in costs to the 
consumer.  He recognised the concerns of residents but felt the proposal 
was irresponsible. 
 
Paul Lyons accepted there were concerns regarding road safety and 
environmental impact but there would also be an impact on local firms who 
were already affected by the current economic climate.  He supported a 
permit system possibly administered by the Parish Council. 
 
Steven Radband suggested amendments to the limit of the zone and 
questioned the merits of an alternative route taking prohibited vehicles 
through Clanfield and near to 2 schools. 
 
West Oxfordshire District Councillor Mark Booty accepted that whilst there 
would be an effect on local businesses that would be to a lesser degree than 
the current impact on residents.  There was a great deal of local support for 
the introduction of a weight limit.  
 
Supporting the proposal for a weight limit Counciilor Melinda Tilley referred to 
the unsuitability of local roads.  She supported the recommendation as 
amended and possible introduction of a permit system. 
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Councillor Don Seale referred to overwhelming local support for a weight 
limit.  Congratulating the Parish Council on their involvement he welcomed 
the constructive amendments which had been made as a result of sound 
consultation on and discussion of the proposals.  He endorsed calls for 
further dialogue regarding possible introduction of a limited permit system 
and thanked both Cabinet Members for their involvement. 
 
Mr Howell confirmed that the Order if introduced would be a permanent 
measure and that there could be further dialogue regarding introduction of a 
permit system. 
 
RESOLVED: 
 
(a) to approve the proposed Traffic Order to implement a 7.5 tonne 

environmental weight restriction on Buckland Road and parts of 
Bampton; 

 
(b) delegate authority to the Head of Transport in consultation with the 

Cabinet Member for Transport Implementation to make any minor 
amendments to the zone to include the 2 farms on Mount Owen Road, 
milk tankers and agricultural vehicles.  

 
29/09 CONGESTION MANAGEMENT: CONTINGENCY PLANS FOR A420, 

A44 AND A34, A40, A4142, A423 KNOWN AS THE OXFORD RING 
ROAD  
(Agenda No. 7) 
 
As part of the County Council’s responsibility under the Traffic Management 
Act 2004 to manage congestion on its road network the Committee 
considered (TDC7) contingency routes when it had been deemed necessary 
by TV police to close a particular road following an accident or incident. 
 
RESOLVED: 
 
(a) approve the development of the proposed contingency routes;  
 
(b) support the work of the Network Coordination team in developing 

these strategies. 
 

30/09 CONGESTION MANAGEMENT: CONTINGENCY PLAN FOR A34 
(RESULTING IN CLOSURE)  
(Agenda No. 8) 
 
The Committee considered (TDC8) Highways Agency contingency plans for 
the A34 through Oxfordshire when Thames Valley Police deemed it 
necessary to close the A34 in the event of a traffic accident or incident. 
 
RESOLVED: to 
 
(a) approve the proposed contingency plans; and 
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(b) support the Highways Agency recommendations for the A34. 
 

31/09 CAR CLUB PARKING BAYS - OXFORD  
(Agenda No. 9) 
 
The Committee considered (TDC9) comments received to a formal 
consultation regarding introduction of dedicated parking bays for car club 
vehicles, generally in Oxford and specifically within the proposed Divinity 
Road and Magdalen Road controlled parking zones. 
 
Nicholas Lawrence spoke in support of the proposals, asked whether it was 
intended to introduce bays in Bedford Street and establish these facilities in 
other areas and suggested that the charge should be a legitimate check on 
businesses and not aligned to business/resident charges. 
 
Mr Tole confirmed bays would be provided in Iffley Fields irrespective of the 
decision to exclude the area from the CPZ; additional areas could also be 
added subject to the necessary consultation process.  It was necessary for 
the charge to be related to costs and it had been decided to link those 
charges to business permits. 
 
RESOLVED: to 
 
(a) approve the principle of introducing Car Club bays in Oxford; 
 
(b) approve the making of the Oxfordshire County Council (Oxford – Car 

Club Parking Places) Order 20** as published. 
 

32/09 PROPOSED CHANGES TO PARKING - WOLVERCOTE, OXFORD  
(Agenda No. 10) 
 
The Committee considered (TDC10) comments received on a formal 
consultation to amend parking arrangements in a number of streets in 
Wolvercote in order to improve movement of buses and enable deployment 
of larger vehicles by bus operators. 
 
Councillor Fooks thanked officers for their work and welcomed the proposals. 
 
RESOLVED: to approve the proposed changes to parking in Wolvercote as 
advertised and amended and described in the report TDC10. 
 

33/09 BANBURY, SPRINGFIELD AVENUE PROPOSED TRAFFIC 
CALMING ALTERATIONS FOR PREMIUM BUS ROUTE B1  
(Agenda No. 11) 
 
The Committee considered (TDC11) proposed traffic calming alterations on 
premium bus route B1 and noted the support of Councillor Kieron Mallon 
(Local Member). 
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RESOLVED: to authorise implementation of the proposed traffic calming 
alterations in Springfield Avenue, Banbury as set out in the report TDC11. 
 

34/09 B481 WATLINGTON ROAD, NETTLEBED, TRAFFIC CALMING  
(Agenda No. 12) 
 
The Committee considered (TDC12) responses to a formal consultation on a 
proposed traffic calming scheme along the B481 Watlington Road, Nettlebed 
and noted the support of the Councillor Roger Belson (Local Member). 
 
RESOLVED: to approve the proposed traffic calming scheme on Watlington 
Road, Nettlebed as advertised and set out in Annex 1 to the report TDC12. 
 

35/09 OXFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL (ABINGDON)(ONE-WAY 
TRAFFIC AND PROHIBITION AND RESTRICTION OF WAITING) 
(AMENDMENT NO. 11) ORDER 200*  
(Agenda No. 13) 
 
The Committee considered (TDC12) responses to a formal consultation on 
proposed waiting restrictions along Coopers Lane, Abingdon. 
 
David Bloxham spoke in support of the restrictions and referred to safety 
concerns and access problems, particularly for large service vehicles,  which 
resulted from commuter parking.  He suggested a reduced time for waiting 
and called for vigorous monitoring and enforcement. 
 
Councillor Hudspeth suggested that Abingdon Town Council be asked to 
support improved enforcement as part of the joint funding arrangement for 
PTSOs. 
 
RESOLVED:  
 
(a) to approve the making the of the Oxfordshire County Council 

(Abingdon)(One-Way Traffic and Prohibition of Waiting)(Amendment 
No 11)Oder 20** as advertised; 

 
(b) authorise the necessary works to implement the proposals. 
 
 
 
 

 in the Chair 
  
Date of signing  2009 


